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Key News and Guidance for LPCs
           Week ending 13th December


General/COVID

Funding negotiations update: Video message from PSNC CEO
PSNC Chief Executive Simon Dukes has recorded a new video message for pharmacy teams explaining the current situation regarding community pharmacy funding negotiations. In the video, Simon outlines PSNC’s two-pronged approach to money – to cover all COVID-related costs and a bid for an uplift to the annual contract sum – both of which require urgent resolution. Watch Simon’s message here: https://psnc.org.uk/our-news/funding-negotiations-update-video-message-from-psnc-ceo/ 

Changes to EPS token submission following the suspension of signature requirements
PSNC has received confirmation from the Department of Health and Social Care (DHSC) that it is no longer necessary for contractors to submit EPS tokens (other than those used for SSP claims) to the NHS Business Services Authority (NHSBSA) whilst the suspension of signature requirements remains in place. The change to token submission affects prescriptions dispensed from December 2020 onwards. Read more here: https://psnc.org.uk/our-news/changes-to-eps-token-submission-following-the-suspension-of-signature-requirements/ 

EU Exit: Update from NHSE&I
The Chief Pharmaceutical Officer at NHS England and NHS Improvement (NHSE&I), Dr Keith Ridge, has written to primary care providers to update them on the continuity of supply of medicines as part of the Government’s contingency preparations for the end of the Brexit Transition Period. Read more here: https://psnc.org.uk/our-news/eu-exit-update-from-nhsei/ 

December 2020 Price Concessions – 1st update
Access the latest list through the following link: https://psnc.org.uk/our-news/december-2020-price-concessions-1st-update/ 


COVID-19 Appendix
Remember: Key actions to take during the pandemic
Contractors and pharmacy teams can take the following actions to ensure they are well prepared:
· Read the NHSE&I guidance and implement its recommended actions;
· Clearly display the COVID-19 poster at points of entry to your pharmacy;
· Read your business continuity plan and consider whether it needs to be updated to reflect the current and emerging situation;
· Keep up to date with developments by regularly checking the information on COVID-19 on GOV.UK, the NHSE&I Coronavirus Primary Care webpage and checking your NHSmail shared mailbox on a regular basis for updates from NHSE&I; and
· Where possible, display the public health advice posters on hand washing etc.

Guidance for healthcare professionals
The key guidance for health professionals is available on the Public Health England (PHE) section of the GOV.UK website:

COVID-19: guidance for health professionals (GOV.UK)
NHS England and NHS Improvement (NHSE&I) published guidance for primary care teams on 27th February 2020. This includes a specific document for community pharmacy teams, which takes the guidance already available on the GOV.UK website, but contextualises it for the community pharmacy environment.

NHSE&I Coronavirus Primary Care webpage
The guidance explains how to deal with patients presenting in the pharmacy with suspected COVID-19 infection and preparations pharmacy contractors can take to deal with such a scenario. All pharmacy contractors should read the guidance and then undertake appropriate preparations for dealing with potentially infected patients.
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